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In May 2023, 57 students were enrolled in the University’s CACREP-accredited 
Clinical Mental Health Counseling (CCMH) program at the Phoenix Campus. 
Between June 1, 2022, and May 31, 2023, 12 students graduated. 
Approximately 58 percent of students who were admitted to the CCMH 
program between September 1, 2018, and August 31, 2019, completed the 
program within the expected time period. The NCE is required for licensure in 
Arizona, though students take it outside of the program. Under those 
circumstances, NBCC does not report results to the institution. 
 
In accordance with CACREP policy, to calculate the job placement and exam 
pass rate, the University surveyed graduates within 180 days following 
graduation. Fifty percent (4 out of 8) of graduates responded to the survey. Of 
the graduates who responded, 100 percent (4 out of 4) reported finding full-
time placement in a recognized occupation for which the program prepared 
them. Non-responses to the survey did not factor into the placement rate. 75 
percent (3 out of 4) also reported earning a passing score on the exam 
necessary for licensure. 
 

– Number of graduates in the CMHC program: 12 
– Program completion rate: 58% 
– Job placement rate: 100% as reported by surveyed alumni 
– Exam Passing Score: 75% as reported by surveyed alumni 
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